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I cannot possibly recall how many times I spoke 

or put on paper these words: My thoughts and 

prayers are with you. I also have mentioned several 

times over my 29 years of preaching that I believe 

we often say or write these words without actually 

following through with our promise. As for me: 

guilty as charged! To be fair though, most often I 

do indeed think of and pray for those who share 

their troubles with me! I really do!  

If you can relate to this, you probably also know 

that the above phrase has become a national 

punching bag. We find ourselves in a world where 

we are arguing over whether or not “Thoughts and 

Prayers” are worth anything, something or nothing. 

By all means, we have been inundated with enough 

tragedies over the last few decades – from extreme 

floods over terror attacks to 

school shootings. Therefore, we 

perhaps need to examine as to 

how needed or wanted the 

sentiment is. What is a Christian 

to do?   

When news of a tragedy 

reaches us, almost all of us find 

our thoughts overwhelmed for a 

moment or even many days - 

depending on the scope, 

severity, and vividness of the  

 

 

loss. This is called empathy and it is our attempt 

to put ourselves in the place of others and imagine 

their suffering. Many of us address God with 

questions and in hope of reassurance. Comfort for 

ourselves and those who suffer is our goal and it is 

an honorable goal.  

Unless the tragedy is literally at our door, this 

empathetic response - “thoughts and prayers”- is all 

that is available to us in the moments after terrible 

news reaches us. I remember praying for and thinking 

about my German motherland after the terrible 

German Wings tragedy in March of 2015 whereby the 

deliberate act of the co-pilot killed all 150 people on 

board. You see, one of our former exchange students 

is married to a German Wings pilot and its staff is 

relatively small and everyone knows everyone.  For 

days I was glued to my computer trying to 

comprehend the news. 

If a tragedy hits in our family 

or immediate community, we 

also know that our response can 

turn into amazing acts of 

courage. Still then, we often ask 

others for their prayers as we 

work toward healing – see the 

many unsung heroes of last 

summer’s flood in Texas and 

other areas hit by severe 
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weather. They rejected praise and asked for prayers 

on behalf of the victims.   

It is probably unrealistic to ask for new, fresh 

and brilliant responses when we are confronted 

with suffering and loss, let alone horror and evil. 

We fall back on what we know.  

 

Just as we say “Happy Birthday” when we hear 

that somebody is celebrating the anniversary of 

their birth, and even may throw in a “God bless 

you”, so we rely on what we have known when it 

comes to sadness. “I am so sorry for your loss,” will 

be fine - even though the family will have heard 

those words for the last few days. What matters is 

not so much our words, which cannot possibly 

address the pain in a mourner’s heart, but our 

presence and our empathy. Perhaps being 

‘inarticulate’ actually is a sign that our care and 

empathy is genuine and not rehearsed. I suppose, 

if given enough time all of us can come up with 

unique statements. My own experience has shown 

me that in truly tragic circumstances I have no 

words whatsoever – just my presence.  

Hopefully nobody will confuse prayers offered at 

times of sorrow to be the same as asking God to 

‘fix’ things. We have long learned that such doesn’t 

work. But our prayers hold up those who mourn, 

struggle or rebuild. We bring them to our almighty 

and merciful God for we recognize that our human 

abilities are so very limited.  

Of course, one of the things we can hardly escape 

is the question ‘why’?  We lament the tragedies 

around us and seek to make sense out of those 

things that are senseless. The lament is a biblical 

response to anguish. The Prophet Jeremiah was an 

‘expert’ at lamenting at God. When we lament, 

complain and even accuse God, we acknowledge 

that He seems to us like a God of inaction, ignorance 

and distance. While we might not truly ‘think’ that, 

we indeed may profoundly ‘feel’ it.  

Such doubt and confusion is not unknown to 

true and deep faith but belongs to it as much as 

our certainly on other days. Remember Jesus’ 

words from the cross: “My God, my God, why have 

you forsaken me?” But while Jesus was crying out 

those words that still make us shiver, God was al-

ready working on reconciling the entire world to 

Himself in the very agony Jesus experienced.  

If we learn anything from that we realize that 

out of deepest trouble, out of the most unjust, des-

picable, heinous and heart-breaking situation, our 

good and holy God can bring healing. Who would 

have thought so, looking at Jesus hanging on that 

cross for hours and hours? It is never too late to 

pray for redemption even if and when we surely 

have no understanding of why God is allowing un-

speakable actions to take place.  

No doubt, the sense of helplessness we often 

have when we are unable to prevent or respond to 

a tragedy can become overwhelming. But that 

alone ought not prevent us from being active in 

prayer for all the reasons I listed above.  

 

So, thoughts and prayers are enough? My own 

answer to this is ‘no’. In chapter 23 of Matthew’s 

Gospel Jesus has some harsh words for the 

religious (and therefore public) leaders of his time: 

“For you tithe…and have neglected the weightier 

matters of the law: justice and mercy and faith. It is 

these you ought to have practiced without 

neglecting the others.”  
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When you listen to the news or follow social 

media platforms, it often appears as if one is 

tochoose between “thoughts and prayers” and 

“action”. What makes us think we do not need 

both? I trust it always is better to start with prayer 

and undergird our actions with it. Yet, indeed, if 

prayers are the only action we take, we may not 

realize the power God has given us by blessing us 

with minds and hands and feet. When a poorly 

marked intersection causes accident after accident 

it is highly appropriate for all of us to clamor for a 

solution to make the intersection less dangerous!  

Love of neighbor would dictate such.  

 

So, as for me, I want to offer my thoughts and 

prayers to those who are suffering in our commu-

nity, our nation and our world. And I rather dislike 

being told that my thoughts and prayers mean 

nothing. I believe in a good and gracious God who 

is more powerful than all the evil this world serves 

up. Not to trust that God will work all things for 

good for those who love Him, is idolatrous to me. It 

elevates my humanity to God’s divinity, pretending 

I am the master of my own universe. No, we are 

not independent of God and our joys and sorrows 

are connected to Him.  Just because I cannot figure 

out the traumas of this life does not mean that my 

God can’t. Moreover, to those who tell me that 

thoughts and prayers are enough and that I do not 

have to worry about justice and good laws and re-

sponsible public actions on every level of our life 

together…well, I think it is enough to quote Jesus in 

Matthew, chapter 23.  

You are in my thoughts and prayers and I pray 

God will help me do what I must.  

-PZ+ 

 

Pastoral Acts 

A funeral service was 

conducted for Brian Gene Nack 

on May 14th. Brian was born on 

September 5th, 1958 and died 

on May 8th, 2018. May our gracious God, the Father 

of our Lord Jesus Christ, comfort and restore those 

who mourn his death.  

 Laci Ann Olson, the 

daughter of Kari and Casey 

Olson was baptized on May 

20th. Promises were made on 

her behalf by her parents and her sponsors, Cody 

and Chantel Bublitz and Brad and Andrea Brua. 

May Laci grow in the ways of the Lord and come to 

live her faith.  

Congratulations and many 

blessings to our 2018 

Confirmation class. May the Lord 

watch over you and keep you 

safe on all of your ways.  

 

 

Joys and Sorrows 

Congratulations to Kyle Hulshizer and Ashley 

Hulshizer who were married in Albert Lea on 

Saturday, May 12th.  We pray God’s richest 

blessings upon their union and their families. 

Congratulations to Carrissa Trenhaile who is 

enrolled in the physician assistant program at St. 

Ambrose School of Medicine in Davenport, Iowa.  

She received her white coat on April 12, 2018. 

Attending the ceremony were her parents, Steve 

and Brenda Trenhaile, her grandparents, Earl and 

Judy Trenhaile, siblings and families; Amy and Kyle 

Edwards, Madison and Jaxon, Brandon and Jamie 

Trenhaile and Brody, Brett and Alex Trenhaile, Ava, 

Caden and Carter, and Jesse Riggs. 
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EMMANUEL LUTHERAN 

VBS 

AUGUST 5, 6 and 7  

from 5:30 – 8:00 pm 

 

You don’t want to miss out on meeting CHEF 

PIERRE MON FRERE, the chef and owner of 

Brown Bag Bistro or JUSTIN TIME, the Main 

Street bus driver; or HEIDI CLAIRE, the super-

sleuth extraordinaire - and of course, COOPER, 

the firehouse dog! 

Come for a Simple Supper and activities for the 

entire family. There is no cost to these three 

evenings of fun and learning. We will talk about 

Gratitude, Compassion, Forgiveness, Grace and 

Faithfulness. Pastor Z is looking for helpers with 

any and all of our activities! Please step up and 

help out – even if only for one evening. Are you 

good at crafts? Telling a story? Acting? We need 

and want you!!! ☺ 

It has been a long time since Emmanuel had 

VBS. We think we are ready. But we need your 

participation and willingness to grow in faith – 

and help our little ones to do the same.  Material 

and teaching guides will be provided to all 

helpers.  Emmanuel’s families: please watch your 

mailboxes at home for a registration form by the 

end of June! 
 

 

 

 

 

A Message to My Sponsor 

4/18/2018 

 I want to send my gratitude for the love you 
have always shown me.  Your letters have 
always made my day brighter.  I am doing fine 
and my mother has sent for you her greetings.   

 In your letter you wanted to know whether I 
play any sport.  I am glad to inform you that I 
love soccer.  I play with my friend Elvis. In 
regards to Olympics I am not aware what it is.   

 I am currently out of school after school 
closed for April holiday.  Normally there are 
August, November and December holidays.  
Here in Kenya we have only two seasons!  They 
are sunny season and wet rainy season.  My 
favorite season is the rainy season.   

 I am glad that your family is doing great.  Say 
hi to everyone especially to Ava, Gracie and 
Carter.  I will write again soon.   

Bye and God bless you, 

Lawrence Emojong 
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DID YOU KNOW 
…that Pastor Z will be on vacation from July 11th 

through July 31st? Please watch the up coming 

bulletins for all the information you will need in case 

of emergencies while our Pastor is absent to enjoy 

some time with her family. Pastor Paul Weeg will 

lead our worship services and cover for Pastor Z on 

those days she will not be in Grafton.  

…that the August newsletter will be mailed out the 

week of August 6th and will cover the period through 

Labor Day weekend? 

…that Pastor Zamzow and JC Dawald will be 

attending the NALC Convocation which will take 

place in mid-August in Denver, CO?  Please pray for 

safe travels for all delegates and a faithful decision-

making process. 

…that we have done a 

splendid job as a community 

rallying around the needs of 

our building. We paid for 

the cost of the East Wall 

repair out of our Building 

Fund without having to go to 

various other resources. Thank you one and all for 

your generosity!! The other good news is that we will 

be able to replace our gutters as well as our sidewalk. 

Both have the potential to cause harm to our building 

and/or people. Thanks to a Grant from the WCDA we 

will be able to engage contractors in the very near 

future. With these matters well under control – and in 

hopes that we will not encounter more building issues 

– we now can turn our attention back to our Current 

Fund which has suffered a bit as of late. As we enter 

the summer months, please remain mindful of the 

basic needs of your congregation so we not only 

maintain but thrive in our mission. Thank you to all 

who share of their time, talents and treasures. 

…that Emmanuel will sponsor three more 

BRATSTANDS at the J-Mart? The dates are June 23rd 

and July 28th as well as August 11th? Watch for a call 

for needed volunteers! 

…that while we will 

maintain the basic structure 

for our Sunday School for 

the next school year, we will 

be using different material of 

which we hope it will make 

teaching and learning more 

effective yet. And: we are 

already looking for 

additional teachers as our 

needs are growing (which is fantastic!). You do not 

need to have children in Sunday School in order to 

teach. We would love to have some ‘grandmother-

types’ join our efforts. The kids love relating to all of 

our adults and are grateful for your attention.  

…that Israel’s rabbinical court system no longer rec-

ognizes the authority of more than 120 rabbis or-

dained at a modern-Orthodox rabbinical school in 

New York? A document states that rabbis ordained at 

Yeshivat Chovevei Torah in the Bronx “call them-

selves Orthodox” but “are not recognized by the 

Rabbinate of Israel.” Yeshivat Chovevei Torah 

was established in 1999 by Rabbi Avi Weiss, who 

has pushed the envelope of Orthodoxy by creating 

rabbinical-type roles for women and launching the 

rabbinical school, which has been described as 

“Open Orthodox.” The rabbinate has consistently 

denied the existence of any blacklist. The situation 

came to light after the rabbinical court refused to 

recognize the Jewishness of an American woman 

who wished to get married in Israel. To obtain a mar-

riage license in Israel, couples must bring letters to 

the marriage registrar attesting to their Jewishness 

and their single status. Earlier this year, when the 

woman presented a letter from her rabbi, who gradu-

ated from Chovevei Torah, the court rejected it.  

…that a Louisiana-based televangelist is asking his 

followers to donate money for a $54 million jet that 

can “go anywhere in the world without one stop”? 

Jesse Duplantis has already paid cash for three other 

private jets thanks to donations. However, the first 

three jets force him to stop for refueling. By flying a 

Falcon 7X he can “avoid the exorbitant prices of jet 

fuel all over the world”. Pastor Jesse believes that Je-

sus, were he to be physically on earth today, would 

not be caught on a donkey but be flying the friendly 

skies so he could preach more efficiently. Says Pastor 

Z: I just figured out the root of our problems: it’s my 

2006 Lincoln Zephyr and the 150,000 miles on it! It 

forces me to stop for gas all the time   
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Stewardship Musings 
Throughout the Season of Lent we collected 

offerings for Water Mission in hopes that our 

monies would make a difference in Puerto Rico. We 

gathered the impressive amount of $ 2,765.25.   

Below is a report from Water Mission as to how our 

money will be put to good use. Thank you again to 

all who contributed large or small amounts! 

Building Back Better 
SERVING OUR NEIGHBORS IN PUERTO RICO 

On September 20, 2017, category five Hurricane 

Maria devastated Puerto Rico. The storm knocked 

out electricity for most of the island, leaving water 

systems inoperable. Without power, the only way to 

attain safe water was to start a fire and boil it. The 

lack of sanitation facilities led to contaminated water 

sources. A bacterial disease caused by drinking 

untreated water claimed four lives within weeks and 

was threatening to claim more.  

With more than 16 years of disaster response ex-

perience and over 1,100 solar-powered installations 

worldwide, Water Mission was perfectly suited to 

help in Puerto Rico. However, this scenario differed 

from most of the disasters to which Water Mission 

responds in that the call for help rang out from our 

fellow American brothers and sisters.  

Within a week, we were collaborating with 

FEMA, the EPA, the Department of Health, and 

local authorities on a plan of action. The initial focus 

for nearly all of the first responders centered on 

restoring power and other basic services to major 

population centers. Hundreds of inland, rural 

communities were told that it would be six months 

to a year before they could expect to see any 

progress. Water Mission decided to start there. 

 With the urgency apparent and the direction 

clear, we started mobilizing staff from Honduras, 

Haiti, Mexico, and the U.S. Our engineers began 

working alongside the people who lived in these 

towns who would become direct beneficiaries. 

Relationships soon developed and our staff witnessed 

firsthand the resiliency of the people of Puerto Rico 

and their genuine hearts of service.  

 

THE BEGINNING OF RECOVERY 

 

The moniker “building back better” shaped the 

strategy behind our efforts. We wanted to provide 

immediate relief while also positioning Puerto Rico to 

better withstand the next storm. Recognizing that 

there were a variety of needs in the different 

communities, we developed a plan for aid that 

incorporated a three-part implementation strategy.   

In certain areas where no resources existed and 

people were resorting to drinking water from 

streams, we immediately installed water treatment 

systems to make surface water safe to drink.  

In communities that had intact water systems 

that were inoperable because there was no power 

available, we installed generators as a short-term 

power supply to turn pumps back on and get safe 

water flowing.  

In those same communities, our third approach 

-which provides a long-term, sustainable solution -

involves installing and connecting permanent 

solar arrays to existing infrastructure. As we 

continue working with local technicians on these 

projects, the economy is supported and these 

communities are provided the best resource to 

support their future needs. 

In a moment of need, you stepped up with a 

financial investment that demonstrated what it 

means to “love your neighbor as yourself.” We at 

Water Mission graciously acknowledge your 

commitment to serve others and bring hope to 

thousands of people. Thank you!  

 
Compl eted  S afe  Water Project s  in  Puerto 

Rico  
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THANK YOU STEWARDS 

… to the May Hospitality Team: Julie & Curt 

Schaub, Jeff Schultz, Jason & Nicole Schuttler, Jason 

& Jody Hackbart, Jay Schaub, Linda & Gary 

Schotanus, Rod & Emi Kuntz, Nancy Walk, Gregg & 

Mary Jo Urbatsch, Orland Bartz, Dorothy Mensch 

and Ken Fredrickson. 

… to Tammy Borchardt for serving on our Altar 

Guild for the month of May. 

… to our May Counting Team:  Connie & Marlin 

Rosenberg and Belinda Borchardt. 

…to Doris Ralph for leading our Altar Guild crew 

and for doing many ‘extras’ throughout the year. 

Doris, it is much appreciated.  

…to Emi Kuntz for organizing our funeral 

luncheons. This is a big job and we are grateful to 

Emi for doing it very well!  

…to our great helpers who ran our first Brat stand 

at the J-Mart in May: Abbie Steinberg, Jamie 

Trenhaile, Amy Edwards, Kim Hicken and to 

Michael Zamzow for serving as our chef! We also 

thank Jeff Jessen for donating all the food and 

paper products. Thanks to his generosity we 

cleared almost to the penny $270.00!!  

…to Mark Borchardt and all Choir members for 

another year of beautifying our worship with their 

voices. Thank you for your faithfulness.  

…to our 2017/18 Sunday School staff! One and 

all have done a marvelous and faithful job and 

loved our young charges into learning. Thank you 

so very, very much to Amy Edwards (who also did 

all of our organizing and publicity!), Mary Jo 

Urbatsch, Sara Kuntz, Kristy Arzberger, Vanessa 

Arzberger Hanson, Marsha Wilde, Alex Trenhaile, 

Sally Mayer, Tammy Borchardt, Lily Walk, Abbie 

Steinberg (our special activity director!), Liz 

Schaub, Christa Larson, Jamie Trenhaile and 

Marena Henkle, our music leader. Amy, Mary Jo 

and Pastor Z were in charge of our Openings. 

Thanks for that extra work! We also are giving a 

big shout-out to our Logos Legos leaders, Nicole 

Cole and Jody Hackbart!!   

 THANK YOU EMMANUEL 

We would like to thank Pastor Z and the members of 

Emmanuel for all the care shown to us at the time of 

Brian’s death. Thank you for the visits and kind 

words, for food brought and help offered, for cards 

and memorials given.  We are also grateful for 

everything that was done for the funeral service and 

luncheon.  It was and is very much appreciated. 

-The Family of Brian Nack  

Thank you very much for your generous and continued 

support to Manna of Worth County.  With your help 

we have been able to help many families in our area. 

-Terri Sculley, Worth Co. Manna 

Thank you for your generous donation toward the 

2018 Vacation Bible School program to be held in 

Bolan.  Your support is greatly appreciated. 

-Lori Willert 

Thank you for the generous donation of quilts and 

toiletries to support our mission.  Because of this sup-

port we can continue to offer our prevention and in-

tervention services to those in need. 

-Crisis Intervention Service 

Thank you for all of the prayers, cards, kind words, 

concern, and encouragement following my surgery.  A 

special thank you to Pastor Z for her visits, phone calls, 

and text messages.  It was all appreciated and we feel 

very fortunate to belong to such a caring congregation. 

-Gary Schotanus 

Thanks to everyone who helped in our outreach to 

the needy by assembling quilts, layettes, personal 

care, activity kits and by packing boxes, loading and 

unloading Dean & Mardine Meyer's trailer.  The 

boxes were transported to Mpls/St. Paul to be 

distributed throughout the world by Lutheran World 

Relief.  We are so grateful for all of your assistance!    

-Women of Emmanuel 

Thank you for your support and financial gift of 

$2,765.25 to Water Mission.  Your generosity is 

making a difference in the lives of people who 

lack access to safe water. 

-Water Mission 

I would like to thank everyone for their prayers 

and Pastor Z for her visits.  God Bless you! 

-Gene Rosenberg  
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Congratulations to the Members of the  
2018 Confirmation Class of Emmanuel Lutheran Church

Zachary Jon Badker  

Zach is the son of Jon and Kimberly Badker. 

He was born on September 19, 2003 and baptized on 
November 2, 2003 at Rock Creek Lutheran Church.  

His sponsors are Mike and Jodi Juhl and Lon Badker.  

Zach’s Confirmation Verse: Ephesians 2:8  
For by grace you have been saved through faith, and 
this is not your own doing: it is the gift of God.  

Zach’s Faith Reflection: I believe in Jesus Christ 
because I need someone to follow to help me make 
good choices and to help me get the things I need to 
survive. To help me remain faithful I keep going to 
church and read the Bible. My mom keeps me 
ÇÒÏÕÎÄÅÄ ÂÅÃÁÕÓÅ ÉÆ ÓÈÅ ÄÉÄÎȭÔ ÍÁËÅ ÔÏ ÇÏ ÔÏ ×ÏÒÓÈÉÐ 
or remind me to pray, I might not be as faithful. If it 
were not for my family I would not believe in Jesus or 
go to church but they help me keep the faith. God has 
given me everything I need and more: a good home, 
family and friends. If I could ask God one question, it 
would be this: why did you not just kill all of 
humankind and then re-create us instead of having us 
live as sinning people. God is a forgiving God so I know 
that when I do something bad, He will forgive me.  

Ryan Lee Hackbart 

Ryan is the son of Jason and Jody Hackbart. 

He was born on February 7, 2005 and baptized on 
January 23, 2011 at Emmanuel Lutheran Church.  

His sponsors are Russ and Amy Johnson.  

Ryan’s Confirmation Verse: 1 Corinthians 1:8 
For the message about the cross is foolishness to 
those who are perishing, but to us who are being 
saved it is the power of God.  

Ryan’s Faith Reflection: I believe in God! I believe in 
God because I want to live forever in eternal life with 
God and my family. I am putting my life, decisions, 
actions and eternity under His control because He is 
the Lord of my life. I keep on believing this because of 
my family and my pastor. They have taught me new 
things about God and what Jesus has done for me. I 
have been grounded in this belief and want to continue 
to learn. Some questions I think about are: when will 
Jesus return to save us all? Also: why me? After I am 
confirmed, my plans are to continue to pray every 
night for many things and to keep going to worship 
with my family and being involved with Logos Legos.  

Emma Tillie Hicken  

Emma is the daughter of Cory and Kim Hicken.  

She was born on October 24, 2003 and baptized on 
January 18, 2004 at Emmanuel Lutheran Church.  

Her sponsors are Karen Shurtz, Amy Durgin, Joe 
Walk and Konni Johnson.  

Emma’s Confirmation Verse: John 8:31 & 32 
Jesus says: If you continue in my word, you are truly 
my disciples; and you will know the truth, and the 
truth will make you free.  

Emma’s Faith Reflection: My faith is something 
special that I know is true. Many things have 
influenced my faith and made me a strong believer in 
God. I am rooted in my faith because in faith we now 
believe what we do not see so one day we will see 
what we believe. How do I know that God will always 
be there? I keep trusting in my heavenly Father that 
He will guide me in the right direction, so one day I 
will see what I believe. I want to follow the words 
and example of Jesus Christ, my Lord.  

 

 

Ryan Hackbart, Pastor Zamzow, 

  Zach Badker and Emma Hicken 
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Upcoming Dates 

1)  Women’s Bible Study: June 26 at 7pm 

TWC (The Women’s Council) 
May 15,2018 

Clarice shared devotions based on verses from 

Hosea and Isaiah about cultivating our hearts 

and inviting others into our homes, gathering to 

share God’s word. Meeting began with the 

sharing of the purpose. Secretary minutes were 

read by Charlotte and approved.  No treasurer’s 

report due to Sharon’s absence.  

Old business:  1) LWR Projects:  Myra showed 

some of the quilts that have been made from 

donated new material. More are works in 

progress. 2) Yearbooks:  50 were printed and 

distributed. 3) Purchase of new kitchen items:  

Some new carafes have been purchased.  

Charlotte will get ahold of our contact person, 

Ron, about new glasses.  A suggestion was made 

about getting new folding card tables. 4) Follow 

up on confirmand/graduate reception. 5) 

Birthday party at Good Sam: Entertainment was 

provided on May 10th in St Ansgar. 

New business:    TWC meetings:  will not be 

held from June-August. 

Upcoming Dates:  May Bible Study:  May 22 at 

7 p.m.    June Bible Study: June 26th at 7 p.m.    

Meeting adjourned with the Lord’s Prayer. 

-Minutes taken by Emi Kuntz, submitted by 
Sharon Hulshizer  

 

The Grafton Depot will be open on Turkey Day, 
Labor Day and the 1st and 3rd Sundays of the 
summer months from 1 to 4pm.  Volunteers are 
needed to sit at the Depot on those days.  Please 
contact Rose Kruger at 641-425-0042 with any 
questions.  Thank you! 

Wings of Hospice Memorial & Butterfly Release, 
Saturday, June 16 at 1pm.  Refreshments, music and 
fellowship. 

Bethel United Methodist Women invite you to the 
Annual Spring Salad Luncheon on Wednesday, June 
20 at 12 pm.  Program to follow luncheon - “The 
Shoe that Grows” with guest speaker. 

Kuntz Family Reunion on Sunday, July 29 from 
12 to 5pm at the Grafton Community Center.  
It’s a potluck so bring a dish or drink to share.  
Church services at Emmanuel Lutheran start at 
9:30am, you are invited to attend! 

-Sharon Walk, Northwood, Iowa 

TREASURY REPORT 

Financial Balance Information for  
 April 1-30, 2018h 

Current Fund 
Interest:  $2.82 

Deposits:  $12,689.00 

Expenses:  $12,507.86 

End of month Balance:  $ (6,783.87) 
 

Benevolence Fund 
Deposits: $484.00 

Expense: $0 

End of month Balance:  $3,677.19 
 

Building Fund 
Deposits: $540.00 

Expense: $9,459.67 

End of month Balance:  $ (96.07) 
 

Gifts and Memorials 
Deposit:  $485 

Expense:  $0 

End of month Balance:  $27,489.88 
 

Total of all funds in Emmanuel Lutheran Church:  
$ 34,596.15
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Congregational Council Minutes 

April 10 th, 2018 

Meeting called to order by:  JC Dawald- President 

Attended:  Pastor Zamzow, Paul Hackbart- Prop-
erty, Christa Larson-Secretary/Treasurer, Nicole 
Cole- Youth, Amy Edwards- Christian Ed. Sharon 
Hulshizer- Lay Ministry 

Absent: Ben Tweeten- Stewardship, Merlin Bartz- 
Evangelism 

Devotions: Sharon Hulshizer  

Education Segment:  Reconciliation - Tension &     
Conflict of a Congregation 

Agenda review: M/S/C to approve the agenda. 

Minutes:  M/S/C to approve both the regular and 
special meeting minutes. 

Bills to be paid / Treasurer’s Report:  Discussion 

was held regarding the bills to pay report.  Council 

agreed that the bills to pay report could be given 

during the meeting and not put in the council 

members packets ahead of time.  

M/S/C to accept the Treasurers report.    

Pastor’s Report:  Discussed the Convocation in 

Denver, Colorado on August 15-17. Discussed going 

back to summer hours beginning August 15th.  The 

Pastor will be doing a wedding at the church in 

April. There will be a reception for 

Graduates/Confirmands on April 29.  We received 

$134 back from Town and Country Insurance after 

they received our 2018 audit.  

Board Highlights:  
Property-  Waiting to hear back from the WCDA re-

garding the sidewalk and gutter grants. 

Evangelism- 

Lay Ministry-  Have not met but plan to have a 
meeting soon to discuss a new vendor for Organ 
and Piano Tuning and repair. 

Stewardship-  

Youth and Education-  

Membership review: None 
Unfinished business:  

a) Employee Pay Procedure-  To pay the settle-

ment within 14 days from the date the docu-

ment was signed.  *As Amended- M/S/C  to 

approve the signed settlement agreement 

between Christa and Emmanuel Lutheran 

Church to be paid within 14 days.   

Starting May 1, 2018 payroll pay dates are 

the 16th and the 1st of the month.  Discussion 

was held about outsourcing payroll at a rate 

of $50 per month, no action taken at this 

time.  M/S/C for Christa to look into church 

management software to report on for the 

next meeting. 

b) Staff Positions Update-  Advertising for 

some time for custodial position and only 

interviewed 1 person who did a job shadow 

but was not hired.  Our temporary custo-

dian is willing to continue doing the job 

through Labor Day if she is able to cut the 

hours to one day a week and increase her 

pay.  A Discussion was held about all possi-

ble ways to draw interest to the custodial 

position.  Christa will create a job wanted 

flyer to post in Grafton and surrounding 

towns.  M/S/C to offer Kim Hicken who is 

our temporary custodian, $15 per hour for 

actual hours worked beginning May 1st. 

New Business:  

c) Next meeting date and time is (Tuesday, 
April 10 @ 7:00 pm) 

d) Next meeting devotion’s preparer: Darren 
Marsh 

e) M/S/C- Meeting adjourned with the Lord’s 
Prayer.  

- Christa Larson, Secretary/Treasurer  



 

  June 2018                 Emmanuel Lutheran Church 
Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

     

1 
 
 

2 
 
 
 3 

2nd Sunday of Pentecost 
9:30- Worship with HC 
10:30- Fellowship 
7:00 – Choir Practice 

 
 
 

4 
 
 
 

9am · 12pm 

5 
 
 

VBS 
9am · 12pm 

6 
 
 

VBS 
9am · 12pm 

 
 

7 
 
 

VBS 
9am · 12pm 

 
 

8 
 
 
 

9am · 12pm 
 

9 
 
 
 

10 
3rd Sunday of Pentecost 
9:30- Worship with  
 Community Choir   

10:30- Fellowship 

 

11 
 

12 
7pm  

Council 

Meeting  

 

13 
 
 
 

14 
 

Flag Day 
 
 

15 
 
 
 

16 
 
 
 

Father³s Day               17 
4th Sunday of Pentecost 
9:30- Worship with the band 
10:30- Fellowship 

 
 

18 
 
 

19 
 
 
 

20 
 
 
 

21 
 

Summer Begins  
 
 

22 
 
 
 

23 
 

Brat Stand 

At  
 J-Mart  

 

 24 
5th Sunday of Pentecost 
9:30- Worship 
10:30- Fellowship 

 
  

25 
 

26 
7pm 

ENALCW  
Bible Study 

27 
 
 
 

28 
 
 
 

29 30 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

On June 10th - Please join us for worship on when we will 

welcome the Community Choir in our midst. Listening to  

them is always ‘an earful of delight’.  

Don’t miss it!! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

On June 17th – We will enjoy another  

Contemporary Family Worship Service. While it might  

be a bit different than the last few times, we hope you can 

come and join in this worship experience! 

--- June ---
 

 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

June Greeters Organist Acolytes 

3rd - Sunday Brooke Claussen Charlotte Cole Lily Walk 

10th - Sunday Nicole & Michael Cole Marena Henkle Zach Badker 

17th - Sunday Mitchell Cole Marena Henkle Kaelee Hicken 

24th - Sunday Brad & Tanya Dalluge Gwen Mellmann Gracie Urbatsch 

ALTAR G UILD  

Tammy Borchardt  
Charlotte Cole 

LAY MINISTRY  

Jon Badker 

COUNTERS  

Gloria Hackbart  
Dan Nack 

Orland Bartz  
 

USHERS 

Mark Fredrickson  
Richard Neeley 
Duane Rustad 

Steve McCready 
Gary Schotanus 

PA  

Dan Nack 

Josh Rosenberg 
 

HOSPITALITY TEAM  

Team Leaders: Charlotte Cole  

Neil & Donna Hackbart  Holly Bruesewitz  

Ray & Neoma Smidt Chris Paulson 

Raechel Fossey Barb & Earl Backhaus 

Nicole & Michael Cole  Steve & Brenda Trenhaile 

Phil & Gloria Hackbart  Kevan & Sandy Bruesewitz 

 

Share Shoppe · June 28th  

Pastor Zamzow 
 



 

July 2018                 Emmanuel Lutheran Church 
Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

1 
 

6th Sunday of Pentecost 
9:30- Worship with Holy Comm. 

10:30- Fellowship 
 

2 
 

3 
 
 
 

4 
 

Independence 

Day 
 
 

5 
 
 
 

6 
 
 
 

7 
 
 
 

8 
7th Sunday of Pentecost 
9:30- Worship 
10:30- Fellowship 

 

9 
 

10 
 

7pm  

Council 

Meeting  

 
 

11 
 
 

12 
 
 
 

13 
 
 
 

14 
 
 
 

15 
8th Sunday of Pentecost 
9:30- Worship 
10:30- Fellowship 

 

16 
 

17 
 
 

18 
 
 
 

19 
 
 
 

20 
 
 
 

21 
 
 
 

22 
9th Sunday of Pentecost 
9:30- Worship 
10:30- Fellowship 

 

23 
 

24 
 

25 
 

26 
 

27 
 

28 
Brat Stand 

At  

 J-Mart  

 
 
 
 

29 
10th Sunday of Pentecost 
9:30- Worship with Holy Comm. 
10:30- Fellowship 

 

30 31  
 
 

  
 
 
 

 
 
 

PZ on Vacation 7/11 – 7/31 

PZ on Vacation 7/11 – 7/31 
 

PZ on Vacation 7/11 – 7/31 
 

PZ on Vacation 7/11 – 7/31 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

--- July --- 

July Greeters Organist Acolytes 

1st - Sunday Larry & Carol Dalluge Marena Henkle Emma Hicken 

8th - Sunday Jane Dalluge Marena Henkle Brooklyn Hackbart 

15th - Sunday JC & Sandy Dawald Marena Henkle Lily Walk 

22nd - Sunday Virl & Bonnie Deal Donna Schilling Zach Badker 

29th - Sunday Larry Diedrich Marena Henkle Kaelee Hicken 

NON-PROFIT 
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Share Shoppe · July 26th  

Doris Ralph 

 
HOSPITALITY TEAM  

Team Leaders:  Lori & Darren Marsh  

Steve & Kristi Arzberger  Zane Arzberger 

Vanessa & Levi Hanson Liz Backhaus 

Chris & Teresa Braun Joy & Jerry Buechele 

Mark Fredrickson  Sally & Bryce Mayer 

Elaine Huebner Dale Schultz 

Callie & Jason Athey Abbie & Josh Steinberg 

    

 
  

ALTAR GUILD  

Charlotte Cole 
Myra Dierks  

LAY MINISTRY  

Sharon Hulshizer 

COUNTERS  

Myra Dierks  
Duaine Dierks  

Lisa Bartz 
Jane Dalluge 

 

USHERS 

Paul Hackbart 
Garry Backhaus 
Duaine Dierks  
Alex Hackbart  

Marlin Rosenberg 

PA  

Michael Cole 
Corrie Kuntz  

 


